
Palliative Manitoba 

Memo 
From: Jennifer Gurke, Executive Director 

Date: May 1, 2020 

Re: Corona virus (COVID-19) 

Earlier this week, Premier Brian Pallister announced that non-essential businesses 
could re-open as of Monday, May 4th. Palliative Manitoba will remain closed to the 
public after this date, and our in-person program and services continue to be postponed 
or offered virtually. We will continue to keep you updated as we make any changes.  

The staff of Palliative Manitoba continue to work from home, virtually supporting the 
grieving and the dying. We are checking our voice-mails and emails regularly. If you 
have any questions or concerns, please contact the Palliative Manitoba main phone at 
204-889-8525 or you may wish to email us at info@palliativemanitoba.ca and your 
inquiry will be responded to. Thank you for your patience with us as we strive to 
maintain the safety of our staff, volunteers, and the individuals we support.  

Thank you to everyone for all your efforts of physical distancing – because of all of you, 
Manitoba has not seen a high number of COVID-19 cases. We appreciate your 
diligence as we flatten the curve. While it’s been said many times, it’s worth repeating: 
we are all in this together.  

Take good care, 

 
Jennifer Gurke, MEd, MSW, RSW 
Executive Director 
Palliative Manitoba.  
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